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PSA Approves the Conduct of
2015-2016 Integrated Survey on labor and Employment (ISLE)

and the 2016 Occupational Wages Survey (OWS)

To further help policy and decision makers and various private industries across
the country, through its Statistical Survey Review and Clearance System
(SSRCS), the Philippine Statistics Authority (PSA) approved the conduct of
the 2015-2016 Integrated Survey on Labor and Employment (ISLE) and the
2016 Occupational Wages Survey (OWS) on 30 May 2016 which are both
conducted every two (2) years.

The data to be generated from ISLE will be used as inputs to studies on industry
trends and practices, and will serve also as bases for the formulation of labor
policies. The OWS, on the other hand, aims to generate statistics for wage and
salary administration and for wage determination in collective bargaining
negotiations. Specifically, occupational wage rates can be used to measure
discrepancy of wages across industries, wage inequality in various types of
occupations, and for international comparability.

Some of the results of the 2013-2014 ISLE include the following:
• employment increased in all major industry groups: the agriculture sector

grew by 40.6 percent; services sector, by 22.9 percent; and,
industry sector, by 7.6 percent.

• services sector employs two (2) in every three (3) employed individual.
• the share of industry sector fell to 29.9 percent from 32.2 percent in 2012.
• 76.9% of the 34,579 establishments implemented a smoke-free workplace,

a top preventive and control measure that was implemented.
• about 40.7% of the establishments employing 20 or more workers did not

implement occupational safety and health policy program on emergency
response preparedness.

Meanwhile, the key findings of the 2014 OWS findings are as follows:
• workers from National Capital Region (NCR) posted the highest daily wage

rates of unskilled workers across the Philippines with PhP 462.00.
• on full-time basis, time-rate workers from information and communications

industry received PhP 22,262.00, the highest median monthly basic pay;
representing a 20.7 percent increase from 2012.
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• workers from the agriculture, forestry and fishing industry earned the lowest median
monthly basic pay (PhP 8,449.00).

• NCR had the highest median monthly basic pay with PhP 13,748.00 while those
individuals working from Caraga Region earned the lowest among
regions with PhP 7,647.00.

The 2015-2016 ISLE and 2016 OWS were both reviewed and cleared for conduct under the
SSRCS of PSA, a mechanism being implemented by virtue of Rule 28 of Implementing Rules
and Regulations (IRR) of RA No. 10625 to:

• ensure sound design for data collection;
• minimize the burden placed upon respondents;
• effect economy in statistical data collection;
• eliminate unnecessary duplication of statistical data collection; and,
• achieve better coordination of government statistical activities.

In line with this, the public is enjoined to support the said survey.

For further information on the SSRCS, please contact the Statistical Standards Division (SSD)
of the Standards Service (SS) with telephone numbers (02) 376-1928 and (02) 376-1931, and
email address:p.rivera@psa.gov.ph.
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